What the Chair said about evacuation in 1940 

From our Annual Report

“Then we have had the difficulty of evacuation. It is difficult from many points of view and I think it is more so now with the changing circumstances of the war. The capitulation of France altered many things, reception areas have become evacuation areas and areas which it was expected would get the full blast have got off very lightly. It was indeed a problem for blind people to have to go away from their own homes and adapt themselves to new and unfamiliar surroundings. Under present conditions, the whole country is a fortress and we all have to face the threat of attack wherever we may be.
From Canon Thomas

I share the Mayor's opinion of the wonderful morale of the blind. Happily, the black-out presents few difficulties to them ; their spirit should cheer us all.

It was also noted that 

The Society's Council has very generously provided at our Centre an excellent shelter for anyone caught in an air raid and we appreciate the very kind co-operation of the Gateshead Corporation with regard to that particular work. With regard to Newcastle, our Hall is to be an emergency shelter for people rendered homeless through raids, so that you will see that adequate facilities have been provided.”
